ISHPEMING DOWNTOWN DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY
Meeting of September 23, 2013

A meeting of the Ishpeming Downtown Development Authority was held on Monday, September 23, 2013, at 4:00 p.m. in the City Hall Conference Room.  Chairman David Aeh called the meeting to order.

Present:  David Aeh, Charlie Anderson, Dave Aro, Judy Hodges, Jon Kangas, Elaine Racine, Stuart Skauge, and Stacey Willey.  Absent:  Diane Gauthier, Jason Gauthier, and Rosemarie Strom.

Also present were Treasurer Jim Lampman, Councilwoman Claudia Demarest, Alan Bakalarski, Chamber Director Kori Tossava, and Pat Coleman of UPEA.

Public Comment
Mrs. Demarest inquired if there was a resolution to the request that UPEA split the cost of the roughly $49,000 change order to correct the mistake of incorrect measurements for Malton Road.  It does not appear there was a resolution to the DDA request, but it had been mentioned that UPEA could do in-kind engineering on gateway and other projects.  
It was noted that the DDA is not eligible for additional DIG grants at this time.  The current grant must be completed first.

Minutes of Previous Meeting
A motion was made by Mr. Anderson and seconded by Mr. Aeh to approve the minutes of August 26, 2013, as presented.  Motion carried.

Financial Report
Mr. Lampman reported there was minimal activity during the past month.  

A motion was made by Mr. Anderson and seconded by Mr. Skauge to accept the financial report as presented.  Motion carried.

Chamber of Commerce Report
Ms. Tossava stated she is working on renewals, the annual dinner will be held on October 26 at Wawonowin Country Club, the Community Guide is near completion, and she has been working on Business After Hours events.  She is working with the DDA on a Business After Hours/Welcome to the City Manager.
Mr. Skauge questioned why the DDA would pay for the event.  Following discussion, Ms. Tossava was asked to see if other businesses would participate in paying for the event.

Lake Bancroft-Cliffs Shaft Project
Mr. Skauge spoke to Matt Johnson about Lundin's plans for the former CCI office building.  It is still their plan to raze the building, but there is no promise to convey it to the City.  

The Steering Committee is recommending that a letter of intent be submitted to Cliffs-Rio Tinto by October 1, 2013, indicating the desire to build a park area on the site of the former office building, with Cliffs Shaft property as a possible alternate location.  The committee desires to create an area that would benefit the community, but require low maintenance.  The site would include a band shell, pavilion, and playground.  It will be geared toward fitness in conjunction with the Heritage Trail.  The estimated grant request is $200,000, with a match from the DDA of $25,000 to $50,000.  If the DDA desires to proceed, Anne Giroux will prepare the document to submit to Cliffs-Rio Tinto.
A motion was made by Mr. Skauge and seconded by Mr. Aro to authorize submitting a letter of application to the Cliffs-Rio Tinto grant fund program and to indicate a willingness and desire to support this project up to 25% of the cost, not to exceed $50,000.  Motion carried.

Mr. Skauge left the meeting at 4:55 p.m.  

2014 Budget
The Executive Committee went through the budget line by line and adjusted some numbers to reflect what was spent in 2013.  Tax revenues are down slightly, and the downtown infrastructure grant is the only other revenue.   

In regards to beautification, a letter should be sent to businesses to see if they would sponsor downtown flower baskets, community organizations should be asked to support maintenance of parks, and bids should be obtained to see if beautification can be done at a lower cost.
A cost figure should be submitted for downtown parking lot and sidewalk plowing by DPW.  
A motion was made by Mr. Anderson and seconded by Mr. Kangas to accept the 2014 budget as written and submit it to the City Council for approval.  Motion carried.

Gateway Project
Mr. Coleman stated he has been waiting for new prices from Moyle Construction.  It will be best to do the project in 2014.  The major concern expressed is whether the railroad permit will be valid next year.  Mr. Coleman is sure it will still be good.  It was questioned whether the sandblasting could be completed this year.  It was explained that traffic control is a big cost at about $13,000, and it would cost that amount each year for traffic control if the project were started this year and completed next year.
.

DIG Grant Update
Mr. Kangas stated the permit for the water main on Main Street has been obtained.  The biggest concern is the time of the year to start.  Main Street south of Cleveland Avenue might not be started this year.  Utilities crossing Hematite Drive are almost done.  Hematite Drive might get the first layer of asphalt within the next couple of weeks.  Final numbers are not available for extension of the sewer on Pearl Street north along Main Street.  

Ishpeming Business Association Report

Holiday events will be on the City website.  Ladies Night Out will be on November 19, the Christmas Parade is on November 29, and the Santa's house will open.

Old Busienss

Mr. Anderson commented on the improved façade appearance of Buck's Restaurant.

Mrs. Racine left the meeting at 5:50 p.m.

Mrs. Demarest asked about the State façade grant and was informed that final details are being worked out.

Mr. Aeh inquired if something should be done for businesses impacted by Division Street road construction.  It was noted that a precedent should not be started for businesses every time there is construction.  Mr. Aeh had prices from Charter Communications for advertising spots for the businesses disturbed by the construction.  Mrs. Willey feels the advertising should be a broad IBA City commercial, not naming specific individual businesses, but a "Come to Ishpeming – Shop Local" campaign during the holidays.

A motion was made by Mr. Kangas and seconded by Mr. Anderson to budget up to $1,200 for a shop local advertising blitz.  Motion carried.

New Business

Mr. Aeh inquired if an amount should be established for the Business After Hours/Meet the City Manager event on November 7.  It was decided to wait until the next meeting when Ms. Tossava will know how much money she will need.  
Adjournment
A motion was made by Mr. Anderson and seconded by Mrs. Hodges to adjourn the meeting at 6:05 p.m.  Motion carried.
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